



CHRISTIANS TOGETHER IN MINEHEAD

MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING ON WEDNESDAY 21st SEPTEMBER 2016 (7.30PM) AT MINEHEAD METHODIST CHURCH
PRESENT: Rev Andrew Vidamour, Rev Tina MacDonald, Lynne Wooldridge, Rev David Croucher, Margaret Nevell, Jean Armin, Chris Lawson, Jane Jones, Irene Murphy, Rev Tim Langdon, Rev Stephen Stuckes

APOLOGIES: Ann Knott, Philippa Gerry, Kath Griffiths, Fr Michael Thomas

1. Devotions - John 17; Jesus prays for his disciples

2. Minutes of last meeting (1st June 2016)
Accepted without changes
3. Matters arising from minutes. Civic Service – The  Mayor has suggested 5.2.17 at 3.30pm at Sacred Heart.  David Croucher to speak to Simon Robinson.  Week of Prayer for Christian Unity - starts 26.1.17. Chris will do poster for WPCU.  Pulpit Exchange - 15.1.16 The President of Baptist Union coming to preach in Minehead Baptist Church on that day.  Therefore their exchange will happen on a different date.  A Volunteer to do the Pulpit Exchange rota is needed.  Garden Party – a success again.  Prayer for Refugees well supported in August.  Andrew will check with Simon about future events.
4. Treasurer’s Report


Donation from Butcher family for Haines Award = £100.

Balances at 21/9/16:

CTiM  £474.87, Haines award £503.92,  Social Fund £198.24, Outreach £1325.41 Total £2502.44

Thanks to Butcher family for donation will be sent.  Social Fund is to receive from PCC Alcombe £1,000 from money coming in from the food cupboard.  West Somerset Advice Bureau distributing a lot of vouchers.
5. Report on Joseph and the Amazing Technicolour Dreamcoat.  Full houses for last 4 out of 5 performances.  It was more expensive than Jesus Christ Superstar and had more young people and concessions attending.  It made a slight loss but there is still £1,325.41 in the Outreach Fund towards future productions as shown above.  Both cast and audience experienced a very joyful outpouring of God’s love with children, students from Foxes Academy and residents of Westerley, in particular, having a wonderful time.
6. Together in Action Report. Follow up meeting planned for 15.10.16 10-12.30 St Michael‘s Alcombe to discuss “Next Steps”.  An Email from Engage suggested some duplication of work.  Jane to talk to Katrina Midgely about the way forward.  On 12.10.16 there is to be a follow up of a similar event at Beach Hotel.  It was suggested that we should pass on the information and contacts we have gathered to those groups with the resources to take things forward.  Tina Macdonald has arranged a Village Agent talk on 20th October 7.30pm - venue to be confirmed.  We thought the ideas of a Directory and signposting could be taken forward.  CTiM has acted as a catelyst.  After discussion it was decided to cancel 15th and focus on 20th and ask Katrina to be there.  The Village Agent, Caroline Harding, will be  briefed on purpose of meeting by Tina.  Key Question: How would the village agent model work in Minehead?  Tina is doing the publicity. We will invite those volunteering to be on the working party.  
7. Old Hospital development: possible quiet space.  Minehead Development Trust is trying to maintain a relationship with the owners.  Letter to be written by Chris Lawson and Margaret Lintern saying that we still have an interest in seeing a quiet space in the building.

8. Update on Churches Publicity Leaflet: David Croucher.  Ready to go with a draft which was circulated.  It was suggested that the preamble needed to be edited down and David is awaiting the last information from St Michael the Archangel.  He will then get a quote from Porlock Printers for a coloured leaflet.

9. Community Meal at the Beach Hotel.  Christine Lawrence came to the first one attended by about 15 people and made some valuable links.  The one earlier on the evening of 21st September was attended 35 people and about half of whom were using with vouchers distributed by the Food Cupboard.  It included a 50th Birthday celebration.  The main waitress is good at engaging with the people.  Information about the next one is to go out to Toddler Groups and Home Start.
10. Love Minehead.  The next one will be at Millbridge on 23rd October at 6.30pm.  It creates a gentle worship environment, with short talks about 4 community groups which are then prayed for.


11. Christmas Publicity Leaflet.  We need a coordinator.  Minehead Christmas Extravaganza will be on Dec 10th - Carol Singing from 7pm. 
12. Christmas Worship in Care Homes.  Simon Robinson has asked if the Churches can arrange coordination of witness.  It was suggested an audit needed.  Andrew to ask Simon about the concerns he has.




13. Any other business  
Jean looking into CTiM Tree for Christmas Tree Festival.  CTiM will underwrite Christmas Show involving Cast from Joseph – children and adults.  Friday 16th December 7.30pm and Saturday 17th December 2.30pm at Minehead Baptist Church.  Budget was circulated.  Rehearsals at Alcombe Methodist Church Sundays 6pm Children and 7.30pm Adults. Holocaust Memorial Day 27th Jan.  An event for the town is being planned by a team including Simon, Andrew and Chris.  CTiM will advertise and churches are asked to support.  We need nominations for Vice Chair and Secretary by AGM.  David to ask in Catholic Newsletter for Secretary.  Caroline Phillips was also suggested for this role. Advertising for the AGM meeting with special speakers has been circulated.  Churches are asked to flag this up.  Somerset Churches Together is hosting an event on 23rd Feb at Taunton in the evening.
Suggestions for future subjects for extended discussion at CTiM meetings are welcome
14. Missional Discussion Topic: Ecumenical Mission 2017.  A small working group is planning this.  There will be a Love Minehead Birthday Party on Pentecost Sunday 4th June in Blenheim Gardens.  It will start with a costumed parade at 10.30am which will be followed by an inclusive and short act of worship at 11am.  There will be free bouncy castles, games, entertainments and musical performances in the bandstand.  The party will conclude with a second short act of worship at around 3pm.  Churches will need to decide if they are going to run their normal Sunday services or join the worship in the park.  Also on the same day it is hoped to run a Taste the World Food Court in Wellington Square with food stalls from different cultural backgrounds represented in our community, including traditional local cuisine.  Tina to ask the Beach Hotel if their team could coordinate this.  It was suggested that a conversation would be necessary with the manager at Wetherspoons.  It is hoped that St Andrew’s could make seating available in their outside space and possibly in the Church.  There is also a suggestion that they could host a Flower Festival with each church doing a floral display based on the theme of Pentecost.  A Prayer Garden is also planned to run in the garden of the Avenue Methodist Church.  Sarah Evans, church warden at St Andrew’s has been approached to see if she could coordinate this.  It is hoped to put on a production of Godspell at Minehead Methodist Church as a follow up to the Pentecost Festival.

There was enthusiastic support about these ideas and it was agreed that CTiM would:

· Apply for the licenses to use Council land (Blenheim Gardens and Wellington Square)

· Cover the Pentecost Festival with its Public Liability Insurance.

· Act as the bank account for grants, donations and payments of Mission 2017 Events.

Lynne, Tina and Tim to put together an information sheet for the churches to go out with these minutes.  

The Baptist Church will be celebrating their 200th Birthday during 2017 and the events will be published and all are welcome to attend.

Date of next meeting:  22nd February and CTiM AGM: Wednesday 16th November (6.30pm) at Sacred Heart
